
 
  

 
 

FESTIVAL DAYS RING IN THE NEW YEAR 
Leave it to the Church to ring in the Church Year as only the Church can—
with festival times to lift up the goodness of God for all! 

Even as we enter into the new year, we �ind ourselves still walking in the 
season of Christmas. The twelve days stretch across the calendar’s page 
turn. Just think, even after the big ball drops in NYC, we Christians are still 
pondering and marveling at the work of a God who comes as a baby born in 
a barn. 

Sunday, January 6 is the Epiphany of our Lord, marking the coming of the 
magi. They lay odd gifts before the Christ child and give his parents even 
more to wonder about. On this day we recall how the wise men came from 
afar – from countries whose cultures were far different from Jesus’ family. 
We learn yet again how the good news of this Child’s birth is meant to go all 
over the world, even as the magi returned to their homes “by a different 
road.”   

This year we will celebrate the Epiphany in the morning at our usual 
worship times. But we will also observe the day as we have been doing so at 
PoP for many years. We call it the Feast of Lights. There will be costumed 
friends, inspiring music from our choir, scripture and prayers. We will also 
welcome the special music of our handbells, double bass and, yes, banjo.   

The Feast of Lights will be on Sunday evening January 6 at 5PM.   

But there is another festival of the 
year that meets us in January.  

On Sunday, January 13 we 
observe the Baptism of our Lord.  
This very traditional time for 
baptizing is rooted in the story of 
our Lord’s own baptism by John in 
the Jordan River. There, from the 
waters where our Lord emerged, he 
began his ministry among us. In our 
Church Year observances, this 
Baptism of our Lord day pairs 
signi�icantly with another day 

that...well, we’ll talk about that one 
later. 

Blessed opportunities abound to 
serve our Lord, to worship with the 
sisters and brothers, to learn more 
about our Lord and his work in our 
lives, to walk together in the joy-
�illed con�idence that we belong to a 
mighty God—a God who has gotten 
us this far and will see us through 
the new year, too.   

A joyous new year, indeed! 
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WEEK OF PRAYER FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY – 7PM, JANUARY 24 
For many years, congregations from this part of Pinellas County have gathered 
on this week to observe the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. It falls between 
the observance days of the Confession of Peter [January 18] and the Conversion 
of Paul [January 25]. It is our honor to host this event in 2019. We will worship 
together with brothers and sisters in Christ from many different congregations. 
There will be a joint choir to support our song. Kirk Ray Smith, President/CEO 
of Religious Community Services, will be our speaker. Join us for this special 
time of worship. 

ZINGA PEDIATRIC HOSPITAL | TANZANIA – EAST AFRICA | 

DURING WEDNESDAYS TOGETHER ON 
JANUARY 23, Dr. Denny and Paula 
Lofstrom will be here to talk about 
an exciting project in Tanzania. The 
Lofstroms helped develop the effort 
and have been actively involved for 
many years. Zinga is the first stand-
alone pediatric hospital in Tanzania. 
Its aim is to provide specialized 
pediatric care in a country where 22 
million children are under the age of 
15 (around 45% of the total 
population), and for whom these 
services were unavailable until now. 
The project is under the auspices of 
International Health Partners, a non-
governmental non-profit organization 
formed by the Lofstroms to 
facilitate partnerships from all over 

the world with Tanzania to improve 
health care.  
In their heart-felt presentation, 
Denny and Paula will talk about the 
needs of the Tanzanian people and 
their own spiritual, mental, 
professional and geographic 
journey which has sustained them 
and brought them to opening The 
Children’s Hospital at Zinga and 
keeps them moving forward. Along 
with education and inspiration, the 
Lofstroms will also bring Tanzanian 
handicrafts to admire. You may 
consider purchasing them as a way 
of raising funds in support of the 
facility. Thanks to Pr. Dick and Pam 
Landeen for arranging for the 
Lofstroms to be with us.

YOUNG ADULT IN GLOBAL MISSION, KATIE 
ELKIN - Sunday, January 20 at 10AM 
Join Katie Elkin, a recently returned ELCA Young 
Adults in Global Mission (YAGM) volunteer, for a 
presentation and conversation during the Sunday 
School hour. The YAGM program invites young adults 
ages 21-29 into a year of international service with 
ELCA companion churches in 14 different countries. 
Katie served in Farafangana, Madagascar and taught 
English at three Lutheran schools – a primary school, a 
high school, and a school for visually impaired 

students. While in Farafangana, Katie enjoyed living in community with her 
global siblings and singing in her church’s choir! Katie graduated from the 
University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill in 2017 with degrees in Biology and 
Psychology. She is currently serving as a Campaign Interpreter for “Always 
Being Made New: The Campaign for the ELCA” and is excited to have the 
opportunity to share her stories of accompaniment from the past year with 
Prince of Peace!  

PREVIEW THE YEAR AHEAD 
Shrove Tuesday 
6pm | Tuesday, March 5th 
Ash Wednesday 
11am, 7pm | Wednesday, March 6th 

March 6 – April 18 
Lenten Wednesdays 
Responsive Prayer 11am 
Evening Prayer  7pm 
Palm Sunday 
8:45am, 11am | April 14 
Resurrection of Our Lord 
8:45am, 11am | April 21 

FIRST FRUITS - A tithe from all 
bequests goes to First Fruits. Each 
month, the Service Commission selects 
organizations for Congregation 
Council to assist through First Fruits. 
$500 - October | Lutheran Disaster 
Response – This month’s 
contribution went toward disaster 
response for Carolina and Florida 
2018 hurricane victims. 
$200 - November | Homeless 
Empowerment Program – HEP is an 
organization that focuses on breaking 
the cycle of homelessness.  

SERVICE COMMISSION 
UPDATE 
In November, $650 in gift cards was 
collected for the Haven of RCS in 
Clearwater which provides safety, 
security, and support for women and 
children facing domestic abuse. The 
donations will be used for the 
purchase of basic needs in their lives. 
On December 8th, 13 PoP members 
participated in the Salvation Army bell 
ringing to collect money to help those 
in our community. 
Our December 9th Blood Drive 
included seven donations of life saving 
blood! 
Thanks be to God for acts of giving 
and service being made unto Him! 

 
Join us for worship together & to pray for unity. 

FLOWER DELIVERY - Would you like to take a beautiful flower to one of our 
PoP brothers or sisters? It has been a long-standing tradition here that on the 
day after Epiphany, January 6, we take flowers that have graced our sanctuary 
to our friends who may be ill or who may not have been able to be with us in 
worship. Would you like to help with those deliveries? Jane Corcoran will be here 
from Noon to 2PM immediately following worship on Sunday, January 6 with 
flowers and directions for you to make your delivery.  Come, let’s bring joy to a 
friend in the first week of the year! 
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Join us on Sunday, January 20 at 3PM for a 
performance by Grammy award-winning artist 
and Juilliard professor Paul Jacobs! 

As we continue through this season’s musical 
series, we look forward to experiencing the joy of 
music in worship together! Save the date for 
what is to come, and plan on sharing this 

wonderful experience a friend! The series is made possible by Friends of the 
Arts. Visit www.poplargo.org for the season calendar and to download a copy of 
the 2018-19 brochure.

??GUESS WHO’S COMING TO DINNER??  
February 16, Saturday Evening at 6PM 

A fun evening of delicious food, delightful 
conversation and a room full of “mystery guests!” 
Everyone who signs up (singles & couples!) will be 
paired with 4 to 6 other people for a dinner party. 

BE A HOST, BE THE COOK OR BE A GUEST! 

THE TWIST | You won’t know who’s ‘coming to dinner’ until everyone shows up at 
the hosts home – not even the host! You’ll receive directions, info on the main 
course, and the number to prepare for. Sign up by January 30th at the red & white 
checked box, at poplargo.org, or by contacting Faye: 727.585.9969, 
faye@poplargo.org. 

 

LIFEKEYS DISCOVERY WORKSHOP 
February 8-9, 2018 in the Parish Hall 

Save the date and join this weekend retreat. 
Explore a multi-faceted approach to the best 
ways to add meaning and purpose to your life! 
This workshop utilizes the materials of 

LifeKeys: Discover Who You Are, a comprehensive resource for understanding your 
gifts and using the information for transitions to first careers, fulfilling volunteer 
opportunities, mid-life changes, and retirement. A registration fee of $10 includes a 
workbook. 

BOOKED FOR DESSERT 2019 PREVIEW – 3RD THURSDAYS @ 7PM 
The Booked for Dessert group meets to discuss current or classical literature 
– �iction and non-�iction. Someone always brings something sweet to eat, and 
we enjoy one another’s company and opinions about inspiring literature. 
Here’s a preview of coming selections in 2019: 
January 17 - The Soul of America 
by Jon Meacham 
February 21 – The Trouble with 
Goats and Sheep by Joanna Cannon 
March 21 – Bonhoeffer: Pastor, 
Martyr, Prophet, Spy by Eric 
Metaxas 

April 18 – Eleanor Oliphant Is 
Completely Fine by Gail Honeyman  
May 16 – The Rules of Civility by 
Amor Towles 

June 20 – Unsheltered by Barbara 
Kingsolver

WINTER RESIDENT 
‘Welcome Brunch’ 
January 15 at 10AM 

in the Parish Hall 
Get settled in – there’s so much 
for you to explore! Renew old 
friendships, then meet and greet a 
few new folks, too! In order to help 
you get a bit more comfy, we’ve 
planned a Welcome Brunch just for 
you! Stay up-to-date on fellowship 
and volunteer opportunities via 
Sunday worship bulletins, monthly 
newsletters, and digital emails! 

Be sure to sign up to attend via 
Sunday attendance cards (or online 
at poplargo.org)! 
  

 WEDNESDAYS TOGETHER 
RESUMES JANUARY 9TH 

Wednesdays Together is a marvelous 
time of fellowship with learning 
opportunities and growing together 
in faith.  

Make plans to join us - supper is 
served weekly on Wednesdays at 
5:30PM ($2.50/child, $5.00/adult). 
Sign up via Sunday attendance 
cards, or RSVP at poplargo.org or by 
calling the Church Of�ice: 
727.585.9969. 

POPTARTS’ DAY AT THE 
MUSEUM 
Monday, January 21, 2019 at 11AM 

The PoPTARTS are kicking off a 
brand-new year! We’ll be visiting 
the James Museum of Western 
Wildlife Art in St. Petersburg. Our 
adventure will include a tour of the 
museum which contains sculptures, 
pictures of the west and wildlife, and 
so much more. The cost of the tour 
is $15. Parking is available at the 
museum (meet at PoP at 9:30am for 
carpooling). With two restaurants 
on-site, we’ll also have lunch 
together at the museum. 
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Adult Learning Opportunities in January

INQUIRERS’ CLASS BEGINS 
On Sunday, January 13, a new 
series of Inquirers’ Classes will 
start. In our time together during 
the Sunday learning hour, we will 

discuss what Christians believe, how 
Lutheran Christians may view matters of faith through a 
particular lens, and why we do the things we do [in 
worship and in our lives together]. We will also hear 
from staff members, who will introduce themselves and 
share how they coordinate and encourage ministries 
among us.   
Join us on these Sundays at 10AM in the COC – bring a 
friend; it is a good time to ask questions during our 
conversations together. On February 24, all who desire 
will join Prince of Peace. Pr. Joe leads this class – see 
you there! 

GOOD NEWS FOR ALL: THE GOSPEL OF LUKE 
Sundays at 10AM [January 6 – January 27] 

Luke, gospel writer, singlehandedly is responsible for 
several festivals of the Church Year. He also gives us 
stories and teachings of our Lord that no other gospels 
give us. And this year, Luke will give us the gospel reading 
just about every Sunday. Join us in the COC between 
worship times to walk through Luke’s gospel account. No 
prerequisites required! 

WIRED WORD 
Wednesdays at 6:15PM [January 9 – January 16] 

These classes are taken from what is happening in the 
world around us today. Each week we will take on a 
different subject and consider it with the aid of scripture.  
For example, weekly classes have considered topics like 
the California wildfires, how a doctor inspired others - 
even at his death, and also the Sears bankruptcy.  Here’s 
an opportunity to consider how scripture teaches us 
through what we are experiencing every day. See you 
there! 

CONFRONTING DEATH  
Wednesday at 6:15PM [January 30] 

Walt Wangerin - pastor, teacher, writer - has inspired 
Christians for years with his genuine style of discussing 
difficult topics. In Confronting Death, Wangerin, even in 
his own health challenges, explores how Christians 
approach the end of life. There will be a brief video 
segment followed by a discussion led by Pr. Ann. Join us 
in the COC! 

JANUARY BAPTISMS 

Patsy Anderson Lida Fehl Leona Lazarchik Jaxson Potts Jayme Watson 
Dottie Archiletti Debra Freedman Tom Loesch Carolyn Reslink Samuel Watson 
Nancy Baer Vivian Fruehling Grace Lounsberry Eugene Reynolds Barbara Weake 
Roger Barr Susan Garbutt John Lounsberry Karen Reynolds Patricia Wells 
Sally Barr James George Penny Lounsberry Linda Rowe Carolyn White 
Faye Belskey Edward Ham Mike Malcom Jamie Schmitt Helen White 
James Buckner Barbara Heinicka Celia Morse Jason Schmitt Curtis Wold 
Andrew Buff James Helland Kevin Murphy Leah Schmitt John Wuertz 
Alice Burak Donna Herter Patricia Muth Mary Jean Scholl Julie Wuertz 
Trish Burke Stacey Johnson Sandra Pardue Delaney Streicher Sabrina Zitzelberger 
Robert Cook Allen Koths Percy Peltzer Hilda Torchia William Zitzelberger 
Jacqueline Dersom Mary Larsen Patricia Pierce Donald Vollmer Kent Zoller 

WEDNESDAYS TOGETHER RESUMES ON JANUARY 9TH 
Visit www.poplargo.org/wednesdays-together 

sign up for supper and to get information on 
seasonal learning opportunities. 
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PoP Youth Events & Happenings

FAMILY DAY AT TAYLOR PARK 
On Sunday, January 13th at 12:30PM, all children, youth 
and their families are invited to gather for a cookout at 
Taylor Park. The main dish will be provided, but each 
family is encouraged to bring a side. We will be eating, 
playing games, and learning about faith-building activities 
that we can do together as families. If you have questions 
about the event, please contact Pastor Adam.  

PARENTS’ NIGHT OUT – ELEMENTARY NIGHT IN 
Friday, February 1 at 6PM to Saturday, February 2 at 8:30AM 

Join us for a night full of fun and a little 
learning as we make our infamous box 
cars to watch movies drive-in style in 
the Parish Hall. We will talk about Lent 
and the importance of prayer. We will 
also prepare the Alleluia Banner that 

will be buried on Shrove Tuesday. We will have pizza for 
supper and will serve breakfast on Saturday morning. 
Contact Pastor Adam: 727.585.9969 with questions. *We 
are in need of BIG boxes for our drive-in style movie for the 
kids – please drop one off to the Church Office if you are able! 

ELEMENTARY YOUTH SCHEDULE LOOK-AHEAD 
January 13: 12:30pm, Family Day at Taylor Park 

February 1-2: Elementary Lock-In 

March 3: Let’s make the Alleluia Banner! 

April 20: 3:30pm, EGGstravaganza 

June 24-28: Vacation Bible School 

YOUTH SCHEDULE LOOK-AHEAD 
January 13: 12:30pm, Family Day at Taylor Park 

February 24: PoP’s Pork Picnic 

March 5: Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner 

March 8-9: Synod Decathlon event at Lutheran Church of 
the Cross 

April 14: Palm Sunday Breakfast 

April 20: 3:30pm, EGGstravaganza 

May 19: Senior Recognition Sunday 

May 29: End of School Lock-In 

June 24-28: Vacation Bible School 

July 20-27: Camp at Luther Springs & Lutherock 

Vacation Bible School 

Mark your calendars – children 
and volunteers alike – VBS will be 
the week of June 24-28! Invite 
your family and friends to be a 

part of this week. Registration will information will be 
available on our website in March. 

WEDNESDAY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES FOR 
CHILDREN & YOUTH RESUME JANUARY 9TH 
Elementary youth are invited to participate in the 
Children’s choir which meets from 6:15PM-7:15PM on 
Wednesdays. Our Con�irmation ministry for middle 
school youth meets on Wednesday nights from 6:15PM-
7:15PM upstairs in the COC. High school youth are 
invited to join in Bible Study and youth group on 
Wednesday nights from 6:15PM-7:15PM upstairs in the 
Youth Room in the COC. 

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Elementary youth gather in the Learning Center and 
begin with music time in the Blue Room before heading 
out to their classrooms. Middle school youth meet 
upstairs in the Community Outreach Center. High school 
youth meet upstairs in the Youth Room for our Faith & 
Film class. Over the course of 3-4 weeks, we will watch a 
feature �ilm, split into 30-minute segments. Don’t forget 
to grab some freshly popped popcorn on the way in! 

POP’S PORK PICNIC COOK-OFF! 
DEVOTION AT 1PM, FOOD SERVED AT 1:30PM 

Mark your calendars for 
February 24 - Games, fun & 
fellowship for all ages. Can 
you cook a good rib? How 
about some pulled pork? 
Consider entering our 
cook-off! Competitors will prepare their own Pork 
product (ribs, BBQ, etc…PoP will provide a set amount 
for each to cook). The winner will receive a PoP Pork 
Picnic trophy! Bring a side dish or dessert to share – 
let’s gather at: Eagle Lake Park, 1800 Keene Road, 
Shelter #6.

Learn More About Youth & Family 
Visit www.poplargo.org/youth-family to gain 
more information about PoP youth, faith 
formation and upcoming events. 
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HIGHLIGHTS FROM DECEMBER 2018 CONGREGATION COUNCIL 

 Voted to hire Evan Moilan of Gronlund, Sayther & Brunkow to assist us in 
strategic planning in 2019 

 Reviewed Commission goals for 2019 
 Received update on construction of sign for Missouri Avenue 
 Considered parking/security issues at evening events 
 Discussed officers for 2019 Council 
 
STEWARDSHIP: LIVE GENEROUSLY 

“…do good, to be rich in good works, generous, and 
ready to share…take hold of the life that really is 
life.” – I Timothy 6 

Thanks be to God for teaching us each day what it means to Live Generously. 
Surely at Christmas we have recalled again how our God has generously given 
everything for us in this small child born among farm animals and laid in a 
manger. 

Over the last weeks of 2018, you continued to put notes on our banner in the 
narthex, continuing our conversation about Living Generously.  You also 
continued to send your Estimates of Giving and Time/Talent inventories.  As 
of this writing we have received 153 Estimates of Giving and Time/Talent 
inventories. Estimates of Giving total $438,248.  

Thanks be to God for the resources that make serving in the many ways God 
calls us possible.  We will continue to see our banner reminding and 
encouraging us along the way in months to come.  As we move into 2019 let’s 
turn our hearts ever more to the joy of living generously.   
May God continue to use us as vessels of Good News for all! 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Do you knit, crochet, or weave? The Prayer 
Shawl group is looking for more people 
interested in creating prayer shawls. Over 300 
prayer shawls have been made and donated to 
those who need to be surrounded by the 
warmth of God’s love in the form of a prayer 
shawl. Currently, our baskets in the church 
of�ice are considerably full, so please help us get 
these shawls to folks who might receive comfort from one. Then, please join 
us in the creative process!  We meet monthly on the last Thursday at 4PM 
in the Church Of�ice to bless the shawls and create them in our own time. 
Questions? Please contact Vivian Fruehling at 727-330-6975. 

OUR LIFE TOGETHER 

HOSPITAL STAYS: Jim Marudas       Stacey Johnson       Dave Tarras 
Bill Beggs            Ernie Pottinger 

DEATHS:                  Jo Lamp                Von Beckon 

 

LIVING IN CHRIST SMALL 
GROUP MINISTRIES 
Gardening Angels 
7am-9am, Tuesdays at PoP 
Help plant, trim, cut back, weed, 
and pick up debris on our church 
property. Join this co-ed group for a 
little work, lots of laughs, fun and 
fellowship. Call Tom: 727.244.3373. 

Walking in Faith 
8am, Thursdays at Taylor Park 
Take an early morning stroll in the 
park – walk at your own pace with a 
lively group of friends! Meet us at 
Shelter 1. The walk takes just under 
an hour, then we’re off to Panera 
Bread on West Bay for bagels and 
coffee! Put on your walking shoes 
and join us! Call the Church Office 
for more info: 727.585.9969. 

Grief Support 
3pm on 3rd Thursdays at Denny’s 
Folks find meaning in this shared 
experience of getting together 
monthly. All are welcome. Contact 
Jane: 727.585.9969. 

Habitat for Humanity 
8am on 1st Saturdays 
Love to serve? Volunteer on first 
Saturdays! Contact Charlie: 
727.559.1131. 

Men’s Bible Study 
8am on 2nd & 4th Saturdays 
The men gather in the Community 
Outreach Center for coffee, 
conversation & study. Join us! 
Contact Tom Olson: 
t.l.olson@att.net. 

PoP Men’s Fellowship Breakfast 
8am on 3rd Saturdays 
Meet us in the Parish Hall for 
breakfast and fellowship. 

Homeless Empowerment Prog. 
11:15am on 4th Saturdays 
PoP assists HEP and serves in the 
buffet line. No special skills are 
needed – just come and serve! 
Contact the Church Office for more: 
727.585.9969.
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We celebrate Holy Communion each Sunday at 8:45AM and 11:00AM. We have a fully-staffed childcare center for 

infants, toddlers and children under 4 years old available on Sundays from 8:30AM to 12:15PM. Coffee and fellowship 
follows 8:45AM worship, with Sunday School from 10-10:50AM. Visit us online: www.poplargo.org. 

Worship at Prince of Peace 


	Living in Christ small group ministries

